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The Power of Teamwork &Touch

Two hours of 
loving on people, 
serving a meal 
prepared by the 
HOME team, 
attending to 
wounds, 
devotions, and 
singing room to 

room changed me forever!This was my fourth visit to 
the elderly home; each time I am impacted, but this 
visit truly changed me. 

We are making friends and getting to know the 
workers there. These people each have a story and 
each are precious human beings. I felt helpless and 
yet full of hope for the future. 

The HOME team was prepared and generous. The 
FFP staff jumped in a gave of themselves. CHAMPS 
allowed God to use them in ways they were not 
planning and brought smiles and laughter to the 
patients. I even saw some dancing! These few 
moments were an example of human touch being a 
gift. 

I am grateful for the opportunity to serve and be 
refined. Please keep these people in your prayers and 
keep the HOME team in your prayers as they 
continue to minister. Ribinson Cherisma and his team 
of Haitian volunteers are truly the hands and feet of 
Christ in Haiti and inspire so many beyond those 
borders.

CHAMPS
We are so thankful for the team from Minnesota and 
Arizona that came to serve in a medical capacity. 
Each day was a gift of its own. Partnering with 15 

volunteers and 
Haitian staff, 
CHAMPS saw 
over 1,500 
patients. Kay 
Anderson and 
her team were 
inspiring and 
tireless.                                                      

Our thanks to our hosts, Foundation for Peace, and 
their terrific staff.                                                 
Below is a blog from one the of the CHAMPS team 
members relating the professionalism of the FFP 
staff:

“This is my first Haiti experience and my first 
medical team experience. Both have been 
inspirational. The Haitian interpreters are awesome 
and truly selfless in their desire to serve God and 
their people. We could not do what we do without 
their incredible skills and energy. It is live-giving to 
hear their stories, their background, and especially, 
their hope for a better future for themselves and their 
fellow country people. Many of them are fluent in 
several languages and I think how valued those skill 
are in every country in the world. Yet they labor in 
obscurity (except to us) and with little compensation. 
They know they are doing God’s work and that keeps 
them going. Bondye beni nou! (God Bless You)”

Soccer and CAD

Ribinson awarded the first player of the month to 
Sancily, who was recognized for demonstrating 

progress, 
initiative, and fair 
play. It was a great 
day and the team 
shared cake to 
celebrate after the 
game. These 
young boys are 
growing as a 
team, learning 
leadership skills 
and maturing 
spiritually. 

Your support 
goes a long way! 
We will be 
kicking off a new 

team near Mier on April 1st. It will be led by Pastor 
Jusme. As always, we thank Alison Gaddis for her 
vision, love, and efforts to continue the discipleship/
soccer program.

A huge THANK YOU goes out to the William Pruitt 
family for providing new soccer cleats for the team at 
CAD orphanage!
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